
PROFESSIONAL SERVICES AGREEMENT FOR 
PASSENGER BOARDING BRIDGE FINAL 
DESIGN 

November 7, 2017     PH-17-047A 



PBB FINAL DESIGN 

 A Preliminary Engineering Review (PER) was completed in 
2016 which recommended replacement of four (4) passenger 
boarding bridges 
 

 Final design will provide architectural design and engineering 
necessary for the boarding bridge replacement project 
 

 Cost is $599,400 fully funded by a Federal Aviation 
Administration Airport Improvement Program (AIP) grant and 
passenger facility charge (PFC); includes design, bidding 
services, construction administration, project management 
 

 Total project cost estimated at $6 million. Design should be 
complete April 2018; bid May-June 2018; grant award August-
Sept 2018; construction start Nov-Dec 2018 
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PBB FINAL DESIGN 

 Alternatives Considered 
 1. Use AIP grant and PFC funds to complete the design 
 2. Don’t do the project 

 

 Staff recommends alternative No. 1 
 Fully funded by grants and PFC 
 No financial impact to the Airport 
 Project fully supported by the airlines 

3 



RECOMMENDATION  

 
 

 City Council authorize the City Manager to execute 
a professional services agreement with Garver, LLC 
for the project and any and all change orders or 
supplemental agreements within the amounts set by 
state and local law 
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